NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

February 7, 2011
In attendance were members Warren Woldorf, Paul Snyder, William Heinemann, Paul Salvatore, Jayne Spector, David Young and Borough Council Liaison, Mike Sellers.  Not present was member Debbie Donofry.
Call to Order

Chairman Woldorf called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M.

Welcome New Members

Chairman Woldorf welcomed new members Jayne Spector and David Young.

Applicant Plan Review

None.

Old Business

Parking Structure – discussion of draft Use Description for Zoning Ordinance.

The Commission discussed the February 5, 2011 revised draft use description for a

parking structure.

Mr. Snyder stated that he felt the document was straight forward. He commented on

Section A.1, with regards to alley access and the origins of that statement. Chairman

Woldorf replied that the statement is based on the new TND Ordinance.

Mr. Salvatore commented on access to the site from Penn Street. Chairman Woldorf

reported that the document was written specifically to discourage vehicle access from

a street and referenced prior discussions regarding Penn Street being more pedestrian

friendly.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section A.1 and the definition of an alley, and

suggested the need to define "access." Chairman Woldorf reported on the Borough's

definition of an alley and advised that he would revise that section to include the

word "vehicle."

Chairman Woldorf advised that this document is meant to be generic rather than

specific.

Mr. Heinemann advised that he feels the document is very thorough. He commented

on Section A.5, and suggested removing the second sentence. The members

discussed item 5 and agreed to the suggestion.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section A.7, and meeting ADA requirements.

Chairman Woldorf advised that he would look into Mr. Heinemann’s concerns.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section A.9, and the phrase "may be provided". He

reported that phrase appears throughout the document. Chairman Woldorf explained

that the Borough acknowledges that this refers to something allowed rather than

required, and that this document is not an ordinance, but a use description with design

guidelines.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section A.10, regarding safety concerns. Mrs.

Spector suggested striping the lanes and, following further discussion, Chairman

Woldorf advised that he would revise Section A.10, to reflect the Commission's

comments.

Mr. Heinemann advised that he feels some of the statements are too detailed. He

discussed items not included that he feels might be considered, such as two-way

travel, placement of ticket/payment stations, and the use of tire spikes.

Mr. Heinemann advised that he feels that Section B.3 is too specific. Chairman

Woldorf responded that this statement is based on the TND Ordinance text. Mrs.

Spector suggested removing the words "intended to emulate window rhythm".

Chairman Woldorf noted that he would make the change.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.6, and reported that he would not want

painted murals excluded as a permitted exterior wall surface treatment. The members

agreed to remove the wording "graphics, or painted exterior surface planes".

Chairman Woldorf will make the change.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.7, regarding the term "may" and the

enforceability of some regulations. Chairman Woldorf suggested having a second

tier of design guidelines for less restrictive regulations.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.8. He feels this is doing the architect's job

and that the section is too specific. Also discussed was the Zoning Officer's review

of an application and items considered design guidelines that may not be enforceable.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.9. He suggested being less descriptive.

The members discussed Mr. Heinemann's concerns and agreed to remove the phrase

"windows in". Chairman Woldorf will make the change.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Sections B.12 and B.13. He questioned why these

two items were being addressed. Mrs. Spector reported that they address

sustainability and suggested relocating them to the proposed design guidelines

section.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.15. Chairman Woldorf explained that

parapets on a parking structure should complement those on nearby existing

buildings.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section B.17. He felt the second sentence was not

strong enough. The members agreed to change to word "reduced" to "minimize".

Chairman Woldorf advised that he would make that change.

Mr. Heinemann commented on Section C.1. Chairman Woldorf reported that the

suggested height for the first level is 13 feet with the second and third levels being 10

feet each.

Mr. Young asked about the number of parking spaces required. Chairman Woldorf

explained that parking would be calculated based on the uses proposed for the site.

He also advised that the Borough's required parking space size requirement is 10 feet

by 20 feet.

 Mr. Young commented on Section B.10, regarding lighting guidelines. Mrs. Spector

explained how footcandles are calculated. Chairman Woldorf reported that the

applicant will need to comply with the Borough's Building Code for lighting

requirements.

Mrs. Spector commented on that last sentence of Section A.8. The members agreed

to change that sentence to read "Pedestrian walkways shall be clearly indicated".

Chairman Woldorf will make the change.  
Mrs. Spector advised that she had no further comment on the parking structure use

description at this time.

Mr. Sellers advised that he had no comment on the parking structure use description

at this time.

Mr. Heinemann questioned if the document has been seen by the Bucks County

Planning Commission. Chairman Woldorf responded that the document has not been

seen by the BCPC, and that Borough Council would be sent the document first.

Mr. Salvatore suggested having the document reviewed by the Borough Zoning

Officer.

Chairman Woldorf thanked everyone for their input/suggestions. He advised that he

would revise the document to include the changes discussed.
Discussion of 2011goals for NBPC.

The Commission discussed goals for 2011. Chairman Woldorf reported on

correspondence sent to the Borough regarding the 2010 Comprehensive Plan

Implementation Plan matrix.

The Commission discussed its role in the implementation process. Mr. Sellers

reported that Borough Council feels the plan is a wonderful product. It is now up to

Council to give guidance to the various boards/commissions/committees as to their

roles in implementing the various goals and objectives.

Mr. Heinemann commented on the discussion that took place at the January meeting

which implied that the Commission would be involved in overseeing the

implementation process. He feels that someone should oversee that the goals are

being completed.

Chairman Woldorf discussed the 2010 Comprehensive Plan / Implementation Plan

Action Item Status – 2/7/11 Excel spreadsheet. He will email everyone a copy. He

also provided the members with a document showing only the Commission's

responsibilities.

Chairman Woldorf requested that the members forward him any additional suggested

goals for 2011.

Mr. Heinemann commented on residents installing solar panels on homes in the

Historic District. He discussed his own installation and experience with HARB, and

questioned if the Borough should consider implementing a shade restriction

ordinance.

Mr. Salvatore suggested that the Commission have a liaison on the Borough's other

boards/commissions/committees.

Mr. Heinemann noted that the Commission is responsible for fifteen items on the

Implementation Plan.

Mrs. Spector responded to Mr. Heinemann's comments about a shade restriction

ordinance that could prohibit planting a tree on an adjacent property. She feels that

cannot be a restriction.

Chairman Woldorf suggested that the members review the Implementation Plan and

be prepared to break the items up into "need to do" and "like to do" categories. He

also suggested breaking into smaller groups for more detailed discussions.

Update on TND Ordinance
Chairman Woldorf reported on the recent response from the BCPC dated February 2,

2011 regarding the latest draft of the TND ordinance. Planning comments referenced

the number of units and building separation. Chairman Woldorf reported that the

new TND ordinance proposes 16 units and the current ordinance states "12 units,"

which is based on the LaRue apartment building. Regarding the proposed 20 feet

building separation, it was questioned if that is appropriate, and if the Toll Brothers

development (Newtown Station) was the model in establishing that dimension.

Chairman Woldorf reported that the new TND ordinance is not based on Newtown

Station, but on general building spacing observed in the Borough. Chairman Woldorf

will email members the BCPC correspondence. Other comments pertained to the

Borough Solicitor's numerical designation of some new text.
Other Business

The members discussed the ordinances being updated. Chairman Woldorf would like to

write a letter to Borough Council requesting that the Commission members receive an

updated copy of the ordinances. Mr. Sellers advised that formal action was not needed, and

he would see that the current members of the Commission are provided current copies.

The members discussed the prospect of the Borough's ordinances being available online.

Approval of January 3, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting January 3, 2011 were reviewed.

Upon motion of Mr. Salvatore, seconded by Mr. Snyder, the minutes were approved with two members abstaining (4-0-2).  

Privilege of the Floor
Mr. Heinemann suggested that the new members be provided with recent copies of the

minutes and Christy Flaherty agreed to provide them.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chairman Woldorf at 

9:25 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 7, 2011 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,






______________________






Christy Holley-Flaherty




Recording Secretary
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